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President’s Corner 

        T H E   E X P E R I M E N T A L   A I R C R A F T   A S S O C I A T I O N 

Newsletter of Chapter 75 
Quad-Cities of Illinois and Iowa, USA 

March 2024 eaa75.org/  facebook.com/EAA75/ 
instagram.com/eaachapter75/ 

“Ask not what your country can do for you – ask 

what you can do for your country.” — John F.  

Kennedy 

 

Those words from President Kennedy’s 1961 inaugu-

ral address would inspire generations of people to 

service. I can’t remember where I first heard that 

speech in school, but those words impressed upon me 

a desire to serve…seeking to contribute over simply 

consuming. In a recent conversation with another 

member, I said something similar about our chapter 

that I was told from our very own Jim Smith had  

spoken just the evening prior.   

 

“Ask not what your chapter can do for you - ask what 

you can do for your chapter.” — Jim Smith 

 

Our chapter is preparing this fall to celebrate our 65th 

anniversary. One could argue the single factor that 

contributed directly to our chapter’s success has been 

our membership stepping up in service to our chapter. 

Our volunteers, from tech & flight advisors, to pro-

gram leaders, to those individuals who show up early 

to set up chairs or stay longer to clean up…are the 

lifeblood of our chapter. Without them, our chapter 

would not be great. Volunteering in our chapter re-

quires no special skill, just a desire to say yes and 

commit your time and effort. If you have not been 

involved in volunteering within our chapter, now is 

your time. Visit our chapter website at EAA75.org 

and click on the “Volunteers Welcomed” link on the 

left side for more information.   

 

Chapter Updates 

Our chapter had several members attend the EAA 

Chapter Leadership Academy the last weekend in 

(Continued on page 2) 
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EAA Chapter 75 is a 501(c)(3) non-profit focused on advancing aviation education within the Quad Cities Area. 

Our chapter mission...Support the mission, vision, goals, and objectives of Experimental Aircraft Association. 
Create an environment to nurture growth of recreational aviation in our community, focusing on flight safety, 
education, youth STEAM programs, design and construction of amateur-aircraft, maintenance, and innovation.  

EAA Chapter 75 & EAA Chapter 410 members attended 
the most recent EAA Leadership Academy in January.  
From Left to Right: Kent Johnson, Kyle Ganson, Nick  
Anagnos, Jenny, Liz Richards, Greg Stopyra, Kristin  

Simmons, Louis Simmons and Ashley Hanson. 

https://eaa75.org/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA75/
instagram.com/eaachapter75/
http://www.eaa75.org/
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January. The weekend spent at EAA headquarters in 

Oshkosh provides a great opportunity to meet people 

from other chapters, share good ideas, and learn the 

latest about EAA programs from the EAA leaders di-

rectly. I encourage attendance by any chapter member 

who may be interested in learning what EAA has to 

offer, or if you are curious about taking on a chapter 

leadership role. If you cannot make the trek to  

Oshkosh, EAA will be hosting an Online Chapter 

Leadership Training on March 5-6. Visit EAA.org/

chaptertraining for more information. 

 

Our Ray Scholarship Application window is closed. 

Our scholarship committee will be working hard over 

the next couple months assessing all candidates 

through written essays and interviews to determine 

our best student. We anticipate notification from EAA 

in the next couple weeks of the status of our chapter’s 

2024 Ray Scholarship.  

 

A special thank you to Suleman Chaudhry, Scott  

Durian, Summer Kuehl, Ken Perron, Jim Ries, and 

Bob Thomas for supporting our recent Teen Flying 

Start day event, held at Revv Aviation in Davenport 

on February 10th. We hosted six young adults and 

their parents for a short presentation followed by a 

Q&A informing how teens can begin flight training 

here in the Quad Cities. The event concluded with 

Young Eagle Flights for the youth. All in attendance 

provided very positive feedback on the event. EAA 

headquarters may even adopt a similar event nation-

wide based on the information we provided them. If 

you are a youth interested in learning to fly, but 

missed out on this event, stay plugged into our 

EAA75.org website for when we will host another 

event in the future. 

 

Reminder again to send your 2024 chapter dues to our 

Treasurer Liz Richards. Renewal mailing information 

is also found on our website EAA75.org under the 

membership application tab. Dues are still $10 for the 

year. We happily accept payment for multiple years. 

 

Blue Skies! ~ Greg Stopyra 

President’s Corner  
(Continued from page 1) 

2024 Membership Dues Are Now  
Being Accepted  
Just a reminder to our chapter members that 2024 

membership dues are now being accepted. Dues are 

still $10.00 for the year. You can pay dues (cash or 

check) to the TREASURER at the address on the 

application/renewal form or at a chapter function. 

Please fill out your membership information and send 

it along with your payment. The application/renewal  

form and the treasurer’s address is located on page 13. 

Book Review: Famous Planes and  
Pilots by Charles Hubbell 

Article By - Dennis Crispin, Friend of Adam Santic,  
Newsletter Editor-in-Chief  

Last spring, I had the 
great honor of being 
selected for the Volun-
teer Spotlight recogni-
tion in Sport Aviation 
magazine. When EAA 
Publications called me 
for an interview, her 
first question was “what 
was the first thing that 
got you interested in 
aviation?”  

 
I replied that it was a book that my grandmother 

gave me when I was five years old. The book, titled 

Famous Planes & Pilots, was a collection of articles 

and watercolor paintings by Charles H. Hubbell of 

the great aircraft of the time and short bios of the 

men and women that flew them. I was totally mes-

merized by the book, my mother read it to me time 

after time, and when I was old enough to read on my 

own, it was the first “real” book that I tackled. 

 

The pictures were of airplanes with intriguing names 

like Firecracker, Goon, Sprit of Saint Louis, Bonzo, 

Mister Mulligan and Gee Bee. One particularly fasci-

nating picture, which was forever burned in my 

memory, was of a small white plane emerging from a 

rain squall over a dark and foreboding ocean – Willy 

Post’s Winnie May. 

 

The pilots included many that were in the public con-

sciousness at the time, Charles Lindbergh, Howard 

Hughes, Jacqueline Cochran, Amelia Earhart, Jimmy 
(Continued on page 3) 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/eaa-chapters/chapter-leadership-training
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/eaa-chapters/chapter-leadership-training
http://www.eaa75.org/
http://www.eaa75.org/
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Book Review: Famous Planes and  
Pilots by Charles Hubbell 

Doolittle and others. 

 

After the EAA interview, the thought struck me that I 

should try to find a copy of that book. I had tried to 

find it about forty years ago and could not find any 

trace of it, even with the help of the Lincoln City  

Library’s research desk. 

 

With the magic of the modern internet, I found that 

there were at least two copies in existence and for 

sale. I managed to purchase one of them. It was pub-

lished in 1939 and was intended as a children’s  book, 

written at about the junior high school level. I found 

that the same author created similar books about cars 

and ships. 

 

Even though eighty-year-old memories can be highly 

inaccurate, I found that much of the book was just as I 

remembered from reading it in my youth. Reading the 

book from a modern perspective, it gives a highly 

informative insight into the state of American avia-

tion in the era immediately before World War Two. 

 

The first illustration is of the Army’s then newest 

plane, the Lockheed XP-38 that flew with two 1,000 

horsepower Allison engines. The craft had just set a 

coast-to-coast speed record of nearly 330 MPH. Air 

racing was an important thing in the 1930s and most 

of the aircraft featured in the book are racing and rec-

ord setting planes.  

 

Airline travel was represented by the, then new, 

Douglas DC-3s and several other transports that have 

since been lost to history. The prototype four engine 

Douglas DC-4 was claimed to be the ultimate passen-

ger carrying craft. However, that plane was never put 

into production. A slightly smaller Douglas plane car-

ried the designation of DC-4 to an illustrious history.  

 

The four engine Boeing Stratoliner had just been in-

troduced. It was the first attempt to fly passengers in 

pressurized, high altitude over-the-weather comfort. 

Of particular interest was the Boeing Model 314  

Yankee Clipper. The largest of the American flying 

boats, it carried thirty-two passengers in luxurious 

transoceanic service. 

(Continued from page 2) 

The one light aircraft illustrated in the book is an 

Aeronca Chief that flew from Los Angeles to New 

York on $25.70 worth of fuel & oil. Amelia Earhart’s 

red Lockheed Vega, which she named The Little Red 

Bus, is featured citing the flights over the Atlantic 

and Pacific. Amelia’s loss on the around-the-world 

flight rates only one sentence. The military is repre-

sented with several Army and Navy fighters and the 

B-17. The principal Marine fighter was a Grumman 

biplane! 

 

The pilots featured in the book are, for the most part, 

names that only the most serious modern student of 

aviation history will now recognize. Steve Wittman, 

included with his racer Bonzo, is an entry that all 

EAAers know. 

 

Reliving a childhood memory eighty years later is a 

wonderful experience. 

In this illustration, Jimmy Doolittle rounds the pylons in 
the Gee Bee R-1 to win the 1932 Thompson Trophy Race. 

The Gee Bee R-1 had a reputation as a mankiller. 

John Bruesch’s Want Ad 

WANTED to borrow or rent: DIGITAL thermostat-
controlled regular and tight spaces fabric irons for my 
wing and fuselage covering this winter. I already have 
calibrated irons of both sizes, but need to be better 
informed of the irons’ varying temp while in use. If 
anyone has a pair of these irons (with digital displays) 
and is between projects, I would be happy to compen-
sate you for their use. I expect the fabric covering 
phase (already begun on control surfaces) to be com-
plete by Eastertime. Contact John Bruesch at 708-341
-7083.  
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Last Month’s Program Presenter - Dr. 
James Blum, FAA Aeromedical  
Examiner 

Photo By - Liz Richards, Treasurer, EAA Chapter 75 

Name Phone Email 
New  

Students CFII MEI BFR 
Tail 

Wheel Airports Plane 

Travis Baldwin 309-781-8896 tmb1998@gmail.com No Yes Yes Yes Yes 
DVN, MLI, 

3G8 
Owner, FBO    

Revv Aviation 

Craig Blumer 641-799-8149 craigblumer27@gmail.com Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes DVN 
Craig’s J-3 Cub 

Owner 

Summer Kuehl 563-594-9785 summer@quadcitiesaero.com  Yes Yes No Yes No DVN, MLI 
Owner, Club 

Quad Cities Aero 

Tim Leinbach 309-781-9585 tlleinbach@gmail.com  Yes Yes No Yes No DVN, MLI 
Owner, FBO, Club 
QC Flying Country Club  

Dan Marine 563-506-4731 strawhillavation@gmail.com   No Yes No Yes Yes 
IOW, OTM, CID, 
DVN, MUT, MLI Owner 

Matt Reed 
B: 563-244-4770  
C: 563-212-2440  matt.reed@fly-iowa.com  Yes Yes No Yes Yes CWI 

Owner, FBO, Club 
P&N Flight and Charter  

Jim Ries 309-945-2544 jim@villagehomestores.com  Yes No No Yes No DVN, MLI 
Owner 

Quad Cities Aero 

Tim Toal 309-235-0087 timtoal@mchsi.com  No Yes Yes Yes Yes DVN, MLI Owner 

Tony TouVelle 563-271-2540 touvelle.tony@gmail.com  Yes No No Yes No DVN 
FBO 

Revv Aviation 

Chapter 75 Flight Instructors 

North Scott High School senior Ava Duncan is fea-

tured in this North Scott Press article about her desire 

to pursue a career in flying in the Air Force. Click 

Here to read more.  

North Scott High School Senior Ava 
Duncan Pursuing an Aviation Career   

Ava Whitney Learning to Fly with 
Quad Cities Aero 

14-year-old Ava Whitney of Silvis, IL, is learning to 

become a pilot with Quad Cities Aero. You can learn 

about her passion and goals in this wonderful piece 

that KWQC-TV6 News produced and wrote.  

The Landings is seeking articles from members to 
publish in future issues. We are looking for articles 
about flights you have taken, aviation events you 
have attended, tech issues you have solved or builds/
repairs you have done that others might be interested 
in reading about. We would like to make these a reg-
ular feature of the newsletter in the future. Please 
submit articles to:  adam.santic@gmail.com. 

X-59 QueSST Debuts   
On January 12, 2024, NASA and Lockheed Martin 

rolled out the new X-59 QueSST (Quiet SuperSonic 

Technology) during a ceremony hosted by prime con-

tractor Lockheed Martin Skunk Works in Palmdale, 

California. You can read a really great article that  

TheAviationist wrote here and a video of its official 

ceremony here.  

mailto:tmb1998@gmail.com
mailto:craigblumer27@gmail.com
mailto:summer@quadcitiesaero.com
mailto:tlleinbach@gmail.com
mailto:strawhillaviation@gmail.com
mailto:matt.reed@fly-iowa.com
mailto:jim@villagehomestores.com
mailto:timtoal@mchsi.com
mailto:touvelle.tony@gmail.com
https://northscottpress.com/stories/ava-keeps-her-eyes-on-the-skies,133936
https://northscottpress.com/stories/ava-keeps-her-eyes-on-the-skies,133936
https://www.kwqc.com/2023/12/31/silvis-teen-learning-fly-without-drivers-license/
mailto:adam.santic@gmail.com
https://theaviationist.com/2024/01/13/x-59-roll-out/
https://www.youtube.com/live/KjCdGqgD9Bs?si=U8BKRr5FsNrcBCDY
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FAA Safety Team – FAASTeam Safety Seminar 
How to Survive a Ramp Check 

  
 
 

Presenters: Jason Glass and David Hintz, Des Moines Flight Standards  
                    District Office (FSDO) 
 

Date: Tuesday March 5th, 2024 
 

Time: 5:30 PM - 7:30 PM, Doors Open at 5:00 PM 
 

Location: Deere & Company Aviation, 5600 69th Ave., Milan, IL. 61264            
                 (See Map Attached or in Google Maps Enter Deere & Co Aviation) 
 
 

Registration Information: Click here to register online 

 

Sponsored By: FAASTeam, John Deere Global Aviation Department, and    
                          EAA Chapter 75’s IMC Club  

 

Parking: Park in either the circle drive parking spaces or the bigger main lot 

 

Come early and sign in for WINGS credit 
 From I-74 turn Right on Airport Road 

 

Turn Left on 52nd Street 
 

Turn Left on 69th Avenue  
 

Go to the end of the road and Turn Right  
into the parking lot 

https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/event_details.aspx?eid=126821&caller=/SPANS/events/EventList.aspx
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EAA CHAPTER 75 – QUAD CITIES 
 

1ST SATURDAY COFFEE AND DONUTS 
MEMBERS AND NON-MEMBERS 

ALL ARE INVITED – BRING THE FAMILY 
 

FREE COFFEE & DONUTS WITH SOME GOOD HANGAR TALK  
DAVENPORT MUNICIPAL AIRPORT (KDVN) 

 

Saturday, March 2, 2024 
8:30 – 11:00 AM (RAIN OR SHINE) 

 

 
 

 
 

DRIVING OR FLYING – WE HOPE TO SEE ALL 
 

This month we hope to see everyone at our 1st Saturday of the month coffee and 
donuts hosted by Tim Baldwin. Come and see Tim & Travis’ 1969 American 
Champion 7KCAB Citabria and 1971 Cessna 172L Skyhawk and for some good hangar 
talk. 
 
FLYING: Fly to the Davenport Municipal Airport. When taxiing, use Taxiway B to get 
to the Box Style Hangars and park on the taxiway or in the grass. 

 
DRIVING: Drive to the Davenport Municipal Airport. We will be meeting at Tim 
Baldwin’s & Brian Richards’ hangar (I-4). Call Tim at 309-781-7686 for access if the 
gate is closed. 
 

Hosted this Month by: 
Tim Baldwin 
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Help AOPA Oppose Iowa Bill to Increase Aircraft Registration Fees 

Dear Iowans, 
  
The Iowa state Senate is considering a Bill to increase aircraft registration fees by 50% and increase the cap on 
these fees from $5,000 annually to $7,000 annually. Please contact Senator Mike Klimesh, Chair of the Senate 
Transportation Committee, immediately to voice your opposition to Senate Bill 2070.  
  

Phone:  515-281-3371 
Email:  mike.klimesh@legis.iowa.gov 

 
If there is no answer when calling, please leave a message asking for their support – they WILL get your 
message.  We also suggest any communication be followed up in writing (email is fine). 
 
Let the Senator know that…. 

• You are a pilot in Iowa and the Senator should OPPOSE Senate Bill 2070. 

• It will negatively affect not just individual owners, but also flight schools, agriculture spraying, 
and many other businesses that utilize general aviation aircraft. 

• Iowa aircraft owners already pay the highest aircraft registration fees in the region by a wide 
margin. 

• General Aviation will be unfairly and disproportionately funding commercial service airports 
which have many more sources of revenue. 

• There are better ways to address the anticipated reduced tax revenue this bill is intended to 
offset, such as directing aircraft sales taxes directly into the Aviation Fund rather than the 
General Fund, as they currently do. 

 
The formulas are based on the age of the aircraft and the original manufacturer's retail price (MSRP) of the aircraft 
as follows… 

 
 
After the aircraft reaches 30 years old, the rate will be fixed at $100/yr. (currently $35/yr.). 
 
The bill specifically slates some of the revenue for much-needed hangar development. Unfortunately, as the bill is 
currently written, General Aviation airports would benefit less than Commercial Airports from this revenue, even 
though GA airports are home to more aircraft and have fewer sources of revenue to pay for additional hangars. 
YOUR VOICE MATTERS, so please call now and urge Senator Klimesh to oppose SB2070 
 
Legislation Link #1  
Legislation Link #2 
 
Thank you, 
Tom Chandler,  
Central Southwest Regional Manager, Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association 

  Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 – Year 30 

Current Fee MSRP x 0.01 MSRP x 0.0075 MSRP x 0.005 MSRP x 0.0025 

Proposed Fee MSRP x 0.015 MSRP x 0.01125 MSRP x 0.0075 MSRP x 0.00375 

mailto:mike.klimesh@legis.iowa.gov
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=90&ba=SF2070&fbclid=IwAR14iiocTk9bb41sEqHF60gITFjvvXEd7cJjwjUH_AQYNIZJlmAfqewiOro
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=90&ba=SF2266&fbclid=IwAR0DGDwLXRW2Fw5qdsZ3QowI0binII5SZ8Cw_4NWytuTmTavbnhkB94b_cs
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PNB Aviation Club (Pleasant Valley, North Scott, Bettendorf) 

 Students are building a two passenger airplane!   

(Under the guidance of EAA Chapter 75 mentors) 

 

Feel free to stop in during a build session:  

        

Mondays 6pm-8:30pm 

Thursdays 6pm-8:30pm 

    Saturdays 8am-11am 

 At the North Scott Bus Barn 

 120 N. Scott Park Rd.  

  Eldridge, IA  

                                                   PNB Aviation Club 
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F-22 Raptor Demo Team 2024 Air Show Schedule 
 
 

Capt. Samuel "RaZZ" Larson, a Davenport, Iowa native and a 2011 Bettendorf High School graduate is the Pilot/
Commander of the F-22 Raptor Demo Team for the 2024 air show season. Below you can find the schedule of 
where he is going to perform. 
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Classified Ads  
 
Designated Airworthiness Representative (DAR) 
Services: Amateur Built/Light Sport Airworthiness 
Certification Inspections, Ferry Permits (Certified & 
Experimental), Replace lost/damaged Airworthiness 
Certificates (Certified and Experimental). Call Ross 
Carbiener (A&P) at 309-312-1066. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

For Sale: One share in the Four Seven Jays Flying 
Club The club plane is an 
extremely well maintained 
180HP 1973 Cessna 172M 
Skyhawk (N147J) hangared 
at MLI. IFR equipped. Paint 
and interior new in 2003, and the following avionics 
were installed in 2010: Garmin GMA-340 Audio Pan-
el/ICS/Marker, Garmin GNS-430W WAAS GPS, 
Garmin GI-106A CDI, Garmin GTX37 Transponder. 
Installed in 2021 was a Garmin G5 HSI & Garmin G5 
AH with a GFC 500 Autopilot. Contact Dan Murphy 
309-752-3887, Ron Ehrecke 309-236-9785, or Ralph 
Stephenson 309-737-6902. 
 

 

Hangars Available at the Davenport  Municipal 
Airport. Hosts 78 aircraft t-hangars, 6 box style 
hangars, and 2 executive aircraft box hangars. Prices 
range from $105.00-300.00/month. Contact the  
Airport Manager Thomas Vesalga at 563-326-7783 or 
thomas.vesalga@davenportiowa.com for more info. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Hangar Space at the Clinton Municipal Airport 
Hangar space is available at the Clinton Municipal 
Airport in either an individual t-hangar or in one of 
the community hangars. All hangars have electric bi-
fold doors, and hard floors. T-Hangars are rented 
through the City of Clinton and rental rates vary from 
$95 to $156/month depending on the size of the hang-
ar. For information on availability please contact 
Marlana Nass, the airport manager at 563-242-3292, 
or at marlananass@cityofclintoniowa.us. 
 

 
 

Local Calendar of Events 
For many other Aviation Related events, visit the 
following websites. 
EAA Chapter 75 Upcoming Events 
EAA Aviation Calendar of Events 
AOPA Calendar of Events 
FAA Safety Team Calendar of Events 
Iowa DOT Office of Aviation Calendar 
Wisconsin Fly-Ins and Airshow Event Calendar 
Fly-Ins.com Calendar Website 
Fun Places to Fly Website 
Social Flight Calendar 
Midwest Flyer Magazine Calendar 
North American Air Show Calendar 

Classified Ads  
 
Hangar Space at the Whiteside County Airport 
The airport currently has no hangar space available at 
the moment. Call Darin Heffelfinger at 815-626-3750 
or visit the website for more information.   
 

 
 

 

New Partnership in Cross Country Turbo 
Now searching for a third person in equal share 
for a new partnership. The airplane has not been  
acquired yet, but meets the spirit of an IFR cross 
country machine with turbo. It has been decided to 
hangar at the Davenport Municipal Airport. Other-
wise, everything else is open for flexibility and dis-
cussion as a group. Three members will make a great 
balance of tiebreak voting and airplane availability! 
Please inquire more details by contacting Tyler Nack 
at 605-321-4091 or Bobby Kem at 563-349-7305. 
 

 
 
 

Exhaust Parts for Sale  
I have for sale the exhaust off 
my 1957 Cessna 172. It's a 
Continental O-300 & exhaust. 
Sold as removed and I can 
give out more details if you 
call Floyd Taber at 515-805-
6242. 

March 

• 02 - 8:30 AM First Saturday Coffee & Donuts at 
KDVN (Hangar I-4) 

• 05 - 5:30 PM FAAST Safety Seminar at Deere & 
Company Aviation 

• 13 - 5:30 PM Chapter Business Meeting at Revv 
Aviation KDVN 

April 

• 02 - 6:00 PM - IMC Club Meeting at Revv Aviation 
KDVN 

• 06 - 8:30 AM - First Saturday Coffee & Donuts at 
TBD  

• 10 - 5:30 PM - Chapter Business Meeting at Revv 
Aviation KDVN  

May  

• 04 - 8:30 AM - First Saturday Coffee & Donuts at 
TBD  

• 07 - 6:00 PM IMC Club Meeting at Revv Aviation 
KDVN 

• 08 - 5:30 PM - Chapter Business Meeting at Revv 
Aviation KDVN 

 
Visit eaa75.org for more event details 

Upcoming EAA Chapter 75 Events  

To place an ad: Submit requests for aviation related For Sale or Want Ads to the newsletter editor at adam.santic@gmail.com. Ads are free to EAA Chapter 
75 members. Ads from nonmembers are $10.00 per ad. Ads will run / rerun at the editor’s discretion.   

mailto:carbienerrosse@johndeere.com
mailto:carbienerrosse@johndeere.com
mailto:Thomas.Vesalga@davenportiowa.com
mailto:marlananass@cityofclintoniowa.us
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa75/upcoming-events
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/events-and-experiences
https://www.aopa.org/community/events/
https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/events/EventList.aspx
https://iowadot.gov/aviation/calendar-of-events
http://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/doing-bus/aeronautics/trng-evnts/flyins.aspx
http://www.flyins.com/
http://www.funplacestofly.com/
http://socialflight.com/index.php
http://www.midwestflyer.com/?page_id=834
https://www.milavia.net/airshows/calendar/showdates-2023-north_america.html
https://www.whitesidecountyairport.org/available-hangars
https://eaa75.org/
mailto:adam.santic@gmail.com
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Chapter 75 Merchandise Now Available 

As mentioned at chapter meetings, the baseball caps are now 
available with the EAA Chapter 75 logo. The caps are 
of a nice quality as the logo is embroidered. The caps are 
available for purchase for $10.00 each and can be delivered 
personally to you at the next chapter function. We have lots 
of caps in stock. If you want the hat shipped to you, that can 
be done for $17.00. Please mail a $17.00 check to Elizabeth 
Richards, 205 Shawnee Ct. Eldridge, IA 52748. If you would 
like a cap delivered, please e-mail:  
elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us. 

Baseball Cap in  Light Khaki 

        Chapter Websites 
    Chapter:     https://eaa75.org/ 
    Facebook:  https://facebook.com/EAA75/ 
    Instagram:  https://instagram.com/eaachapter75/ 

We would like to make you aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by Experimental Aircraft  
Association, Chapter 75, regardless of the form, format, and/or media used, which includes, but is not limited to: The Landings, audio/video 
recordings are presented only in the light of a clearing house of ideas, opinions, and personal experience accounts. Anyone using ideas,  
opinions, information, etc. does so at their own discretion and risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liability is expressed, or implied, and you 
are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done so as a matter of information only and does not constitute 
approval, sponsorship, involvement, control or direction of any event, including EAA AirVenture Oshkosh. Bottom line, we are responsible 
for nothing. Please read, listen, enjoy, and be careful out there. 

EAA CHAPTER 75 OFFICERS 
 (Effective January 2024) 
President                              Greg Stopyra 
president@eaa75.org            563-396-4341 
Vice President               Rily Grunwald                               
rily128@aim.com                 563-271-5380 
Secretary                              Vacant  
OPEN Position - Need a Volunteer!  
Treasurer               Liz Richards 
elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us  
                                              563-940-1208  
 
     Board of Directors 
Carl Brown                              309-235-5652 
carl.e.brown@eaa75.org        
Summer Kuehl                           563-594-9785 
summer@quadcitiesaero.com  
Craig Olson                           563-549-0855 
CJOlson227@gmail.com 
Adam Santic 
adam.santic@gmail.com 563-940-1765  
Chris Welvaert  
hcjeep@hotmail.com  937-620-1119 
 

Flight Advisors 
Warren Brecheisen                
n146wb@cfu.net                     319-415-2063 
Bernie Nitz 
bernien@visioncrest.com 563-508-8200 
Kyle Voltz 
kvoltz21@gmail.com 309-945-5188 
 

                   Technical Counselors  
Mark Bauer 
markjos.bauer@gmail.com    309-441-5488                    
Dion Carr  
7bcmpilot@gmail.com 815-535-3501  
Terry Crouch 
Q1terrymdt@aol.com 563-359-4127 
Cy Galley 
galleycy@gmail.com              309-738-0522  
 

Tom Henry 
tomhenry3@aol.com              402-417-8558 
Matt Jern 
matthewjern@gmail.com        319-930-2816 
Paul Kirik 
pjkirik@mchsi.com  309-781-0002 
Bernie Nitz 
bernien@visioncrest.com  563-508-8200 
Jim Smith 
387js@mchsi.com  563-340-5131 
Ron White 
rcwhite691@gmail.com         319-210-6301 
 
Emergency Aircraft Repair Chairman 
Craig Olson                      563-549-0855 
CJOlson227@gmail.com                                             
 

Tool Committee  
Chris Welvaert, Tool Chairman & Librarian 
hcjeep@hotmail.com             937-620-1119                                      
John Bruesch                         
bruesch@mchsi.com                  708-341-7083 
Terry Crouch 
Q1terrymdt@aol.com                                                   563-359-4127 
Ron Ehrecke 
ehrecke@sbcglobal.net                           309-236-9785 
Cy Galley 
galleycy@gmail.com             309-738-0522 
Paul Kirik 
pjkirik@mchsi.com                                                              309-781-0002 
Roger Nightingale                  
r.nightingale@mchsi.com        309-207-0266                                  
Bernie Nitz                              
bernien@visioncrest.com                         563-508-8200 
Craig Olson 
CJOlson227@gmail.com         563-549-0855  
Jim Skadal 
yamahaman7187@aol.com        563-320-6896 
Jim Smith  
387js@mchsi.com                   563-340-5131 

 
 

Tool Loan Officers  
John Bruesch                            
bruesch@mchsi.com 708-341-7083 
Ed Leahy 
me24nas@mchsi.com 563-275-8935  
Marty Santic 
marty.santic@gmail.com   563-340-9919 
Jim Skadal                    
yamahaman7187@aol.com   563-320-6896 
Jim Smith       
387js@mchsi.com                563-340-5131 
Chris Welvaert  
hcjeep@hotmail.com              937-620-1119 
 
           Coordinators & Advisors             
Ray Aviation Scholarship Coordinator  
Jenny Wilson                  jm-evans@wiu.edu 
 
IMC Club Coordinator        Dan Murphy 
skyhawk147j@gmail.com      309-752-3887 
 
Young Eagles Coordinator  Bob Thomas  
rbettendorf@aol.com              563-343-1825 
 
Young Eagles Coordinator  Bob Weil   
pilotbob97@hotmail.com       563-650-7068 
 
Air Academy Advisor           Jim Skadal  
yamahaman7187@aol.com     563-320-6896 
 
Program Coordinator           Floyd Taber 
spoilerii@msn.com                 515-805-6242  
 
1st Saturday Coffee/Donuts Coordinator           
Tim Baldwin              tpbaldwin@gmail.com 
                                                 309-781-7686  

Editors 
Website Editor                      Adam Santic 
adam.santic@gmail.com        563-940-1765  
 
Newsletter Editor-In-Chief  Adam Santic 
adam.santic@gmail.com         563-940-1765 

mailto:elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us
https://eaa75.org/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA75/
https://instagram.com/eaachapter75/
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Always Remember…….. 
Time Spent Flying is NOT Subtracted from 

Your Lifespan! 
                                                          - Dave Higdon, Jr. 

Chapter Websites 

eaa75.org/ 
facebook.com/EAA75/

instagram.com/eaachapter75/ 

QUAD CITIES CHAPTER 75 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL FORM 

New Member 

Renewal 

Info Change 

Membership dues for EAA Quad 
Cities Chapter 75 are $10/year. 

Make checks payable to EAA 
Chapter 75 

Mail application/renewal to: 
Elizabeth Richards, Treasurer 
EAA Chapter 75 
205 Shawnee Ct. 
Eldridge, IA 52748 

National EAA offices: 

Experimental Aircraft Association 
EAA Aviation Center 
PO Box 3086 
Oshkosh, WI 54903-3086 
https://www.eaa.org/eaa 

National EAA Membership: 

1-800-JOIN-EAA (564-6322) 
Phone (920) 426-4800 
Fax: (920) 426-6761 
http://www.eaa.org/membership 

Name:  _____________________________________________________ 

Copilot (spouse, friend, other):  __________________________________ 

Address:  ___________________________________________________ 

    ___________________________________________________ 

City:  _____________________________  State:  _____  Zip:  ________ 

Phone (Home):  __________________  (Work):  ___________________ 

            (Cell):   ___________________ 

Email Address:  ______________________________________________ 

EAA#:  ________________________  Exp Date:  ___________________ 

Pilot/A&P Ratings:  __________________________________________ 

Occupation: ____________________   Hobbies:________________________ 

 

I am interested in helping with:  _______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

What are You Building?  ____________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

What are You Flying?  ______________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 Newsletter          Tech Advisor                            Flight Advisor 

 Repair Barn                        Young Eagles                           Social/Flying 

 Hospitality                 Scholarship Committee                          Board Member 

https://eaa75.org/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA75/

